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New board members of Laxmi Pratisthan posing for the group photo.

All the members of the foundation taking standing for the national anthem

AGM and Social 
Audit of Laxmi 
Pratisthan held on 
25th of August, 2018

The ninth general meeting and social 
auditing of Laxmi Pratisthan was well 
held on 25th August, 2018. The 
meeting elected the 11 members (6 
members) from the former 
committee. The newly elected 
members discussed on fund raising 
through charity work, providing 
membership and others to make 
economically sustained for smooth 
running of the organization in coming 
days. 



Construction of 
houses for earthquake 
victims of Kavre. 
Phase:III

The new house taking its shape

New house taking its shape.

Laxmi Pratisthan is currently building 10 
more houses for the earthquake victims of 
Dhuseni VDC of Kavre district after the 
completion of 35 house construction in 
Phase-I and Phase-II. The construction of 
these houses is expected to be completed 
by October and will be handled to 
earthquakes victims the same month. 

We are very pleased to Patanjali Yog Pith 
Scotland for choosing us their partner 
organization to carry out reconstruction 
work in Nepal. This project is a small effort 
of our organization to abate the pain of 
earthquake victims suffered from the 
disastrous earthquake of 2015. 



Sindhu Samaj South Korea donates 
85 School bags for our kids. We are 
very grateful to the entire donors 
and fundraisers from South Korea 
for your precious support. 

Kids posing for the group photos after getting their new school bag.



It takes two hours of bumpy road trip to reach to the last station. Great dedication from 
our staffs. 

A truck full of stuff getting loaded in the truck. It will last for a months.

Hostel Resumes after  
three week 
The hostel in Kanda has resumed after the 3 
weeks halt due to continuous precipitation. The 
beautiful green but yet desolate Kanda village is 
devoid of road facilities. It’s not an easy task to 
carry all the stuffs all the way to the hostel. The 
stuff needs to be carried out all on shoulders for 
5-6 hours. We are working with GON and other 
well-wishers to get support to get the road to the 
village.  

Repainting works going on after the monsoon break.



Road to Kanda:
The opening of track road to Kanda has already 
been started by Laxmi Pratisthan. The road is 
expected to be completed by this year. However, 
lack of support from the Government of Nepal 
(GON) and local institutions is causing an 
impediment in road construction. The organization 
is continually advocating with GON to touch the 
village with the road facilities.  



The pressing information on lack of motor roads in Kanda VDC of Chitwan district was 
highlighted in two different newspapers of Nepal. The news talks about the struggle of 
under marginalized Chepang community who need to walk 5-hour distance to reach the 
nearest road at Chitwan. They are compelled to walk the very long way from Chitwan to 
Kanda with the sack of foods and small children. The article also talks about the efforts 
made by Laxmi Pratisthan in providing food, lodging, stationary, uniform services to the 
most of the school children thereby providing hostel facilities.

Media 
Coverage



More than 90 kg of rice is cooked every 
day at our hostel that equals to about 
2,700 kg per month.

We are self sustained in meat and 
vegetables products for our hostel.

Laxmi Pratisthan wins Sustainability 
School Challenge 2018 award. The 
award ceremony was held in U.K.

We are continually advocating for the 
road to Kanda with Government of 
Nepal. We are hopeful to bring road to  
Kanda this year.
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